WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP BOARD OF HEALTH
September 27, 2016
The regular meeting of the Washington Township Board of Health was called to order by the Chairman, John Thomas, at 7:30 p.m. on Tuesday, September 27, 2016 at the Washington Township Municipal Building.

Noted: adequate notice was posted in the Daily Record on February 5, 2016.  The Board of Health meeting dates, monthly agenda, and minutes are posted on the bulletin board at the municipal building.  No notices were mailed, as there have been no requests.


Chairman, John Thomas opened the meeting and roll call was taken.  
Members Present: Angela Adams, Philip Carangelo, Glenn Carrara and Chairman, John Thomas  Alternate members present: Marie Peppas and Gail Bogan.  Absent was Vice Chair, Mariellen Hess-Christian
Also present was REHS, Kurt Bockbrader and secretary Linda Gabel. 
MINUTES: The minutes of the meeting held on May 24, 2016 have been distributed to the members prior to this meeting.  A motion was made by Carangelo, seconded by Carrara to approve the minutes as submitted.  A voice vote was taken 

Ayes: Adams, Carangelo, Carrara, Peppas, Thomas

Nays: None

The question was raised whether the issue that the Health Department was having with one contractor had been resolved.  Bockbrader indicated that it had.  The contractor was sent a letter, in June, outlining those projects which needed to be addressed. He noted that as of this date, those projects were, for all intents and purposes completed and the contractor seems to be doing a better job at properly finishing up his current jobs in a more timely manner. 
Health Report – May, 2016  A question was raised about the complaint on Schooley’s Mountain Rd. regarding property maintenance.  Bockbrader reported that he has been keeping an eye on that after a notice of violation was sent out.  He noted that there is still stuff around but the grass is mowed and it seems to be a bit better.  The question was raised regarding the cars on the property – do they need to have license plates on them?  Bockbrader was not sure but he thought that they did.  He noted that there are 2 cars on the property at this time.
Regarding the abandoned pool, Bockbrader reported that the owner of the property was treating the standing water with Dunks, every thirty days, to prevent mosquito infestation.
A motion to approve the Health Report for May, 2016 was made by Adams, seconded by Carrara.  A voice vote was taken.
Ayes: Adams, Carangelo, Carrara, Peppas, Thomas

Nays: None


Health Report – June, 2016 A question was raised about the rabies examination indicated on this health report.  Bockbrader reported that we have had no animal test positive for rabies so far this year.

Regarding the two food establishments which required a reinspection for their satisfactory rating, Bockbrader noted that with Meadowbrook, there were some discrepancies with the food service company regarding the temperatures being a little off, they came out and adjusted the equipment. Regarding LaRienda, a hand wash sink was evidently removed to make more room in the kitchen.  That has been replaced.

The question was raised about Krauszer’s conditional rating.  Bockbrader reported that there were several violations noted when he inspected them: cleanliness, insufficient temperature for hot holding, food handlers and the trash behind the building. He indicated that the problem with the trash has pretty much been resolved with the change in trash hauler. The store owner and employees have taken care of the other violations and all seems to be OK for the moment.  He added that when Sandra Muller came on as the new food inspector, she was made aware of the issues we’ve had with Krauszer’s so she does spot checks in the store and checks the trash situation in the back. 


A motion to approve the Health Report for June, 2016 was made by Carrara, seconded by Peppas. A voice vote was taken.

Ayes: Adams, Carangelo, Carrara, Peppas, Thomas

Nays: None


Health Report – July, 2016  The question arose as to what “pending” meant with regards to a food establishment, referring to the inspection for In and Out Market (located at the Long Valley Sunoco Station) as “pending”.  Bockbrader explained that the owners submitted a food license application, when they bought the business back at the beginning of the year, indicating that they sold only pre-packaged foods.  Upon inspection, Muller observed that they were selling bagels and rolls with cream cheese and butter.  The “pending” indicates that there is a need for a food manager and food handler certifications so time was being given for that to take place.


The secretary also made the Board members aware that Long Valley Pizza, which also received a conditional rating, was now closed.


A motion to approve the Health Report for July, 2016 was made by Adams, seconded by Carrara.  A voice vote was taken.

Ayes: Adams, Carangelo, Carrara, Peppas, Thomas

Nays: None

Health Report – August, 2016  With regards to the 6 establishments given satisfactory with reinspection ratings indicated on the health report, Bockbrader noted that these were minor infractions for 6 different vendors at the Long Valley Green Market.  He added that, in many cases, these are not full food establishments, simply carts or stands set up by local farms or farm stands and need some guidance on food storage and handling.
A question was raised regarding the complaint of property maintenance on Wehrli Rd.  Bockbrader explained that this has been an ongoing problem with the property owner: property maintenance and an unlicensed dog.  He noted that he’s had to issue a summons to the property owner and, eventually, take her to court.  The end result is that the property is being a little better maintained and the dog is now licensed which means that we now know that the animal’s rabies shot is current.

A motion was made to approve the Health Report for August, 2016 by Adams, seconded by Carrara.  A voice vote was taken.

Ayes: Adams, Carangelo, Carrara, Peppas, Thomas

Nays: None

Old Business – Valley Shepherd – Bockbrader reported that Valley Shepherd is pretty much in compliance at this point.  A breakdown of the most recent activity and highlights of a conversation between Cooke-Gibbs and Monique Purcell from the State Ag office were distributed to the Board members in their packets.  From the notes that were distributed a discussion took place noting that our Health Department is no longer involved now with the exception of regular inspections of their facility for the purpose of retail food sales. He added that we had come to the conclusion a while ago that two inspectors need to participate in these retail inspections and that Sandra Muller has been informed of the situation out there and the need to take another inspector with her when she inspects. The rest of the operation is in the hands of the State and County Ag Departments.  Purcell indicated that they are considering what fines should and will be levied.  The Board members agreed that if there are no consequences, there is no motivation to change.
Migliaccio – Bockbrader reported that we have received our first complaint from a tenant on that property who complained to his landlord about water in the basement.  He added that after that complaint, Migliaccio raised the tenant’s rent in an effort to get them out.  Bockbrader further added that Benkendorf is still operating on the property but it appears that the business is less active and in the process of moving out. 
Cliffside Park – Board members were given a letter from the Board of Public Utilities giving notice of a public hearing regarding the sale of the Cliffside Park water system to Aqua New Jersey on July 19th, 2016.  Bockbrader noted that the Board of Public Utilities has approved the sale and it will take place.  He also reported that there was one bacteria test that failed but indicated that the fault was with the test that was taken.  The collector did not have access inside the house so took the sample outside and the outside spigot was contaminated.  A new sample was taken and it was good.
Meeting Dates – In reviewing the revised meeting dates (going to 5 meetings per year), it was noted that there would be no meeting in October, unless something came up where a meeting would be deemed necessary, so the next meeting will be held the second Tuesday in December (December 13, 2016).
New Business –  Contract with Chester Township – The renewal contract with Chester Township was briefly discussed.  Bockbrader noted that the only real change was in the amount that Washington Township would be paid by Chester Township noting a cost of living increase.  The question was raised whether Chester Township’s septic code was the same as ours / have they made any changes to their septic ordinance as we did.  Bockbrader noted that Chester Township stays strictly with the state regulations.  He added that Washington Township’s ordinance is a bit stricter than the state regulation.
A motion was made to approve the contract with Chester Township for another 3 years by Carrara, seconded by Adams.  A roll call vote was taken

Ayes: Adams, Carangelo, Carrara, Peppas, Thomas

Nays: None

A brief discussion was held about the Fall Health Events, namely the flu clinic to be held on Wednesday, October 12 from 4:30 – 7:00pm at the Municipal Building, main meeting room.
Public – There being no members of the public present at this meeting, this portion of the meeting was closed.
Adjournment - The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 on a motion made by Carrara, seconded by Adams.  A voice vote was taken.

Ayes: Adams, Carangelo, Carrara, Peppas, Thomas

Nays: None

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Gabel








Secretary
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